Mikayla Vaba

From: Parker, Gabriel @CHP <GParker@chp.ca.gov>
Sent: Sunday, September 26, 2021 10:51 AM
To: OPR State Clearinghouse
Cc: Morris, Shawn@CHP; CHP-10AAdesk; Uhazi, Mary@CHP; CHP-EIR
Subject: RE: 063-MHU- SCH# 2021080304 Governor's Office of Planning & Research
September 27 2021
Good morning,
& STATE CLEARINGHOUSE

The California Highway Patrol (CHP) Humboldt Area recently received a request to review the Manila State
Route 255 Shared Route Pathway Project. Due to the project location on and around the Department of
Transportation (DOT) maintained State Route 255, the CHP Humboldt Area considers the impact to traffic in
the immediate area to likely be minor. Access to either side of the project location can be traversed utilizing
alternate routes. The CHP Humboldt Area recommends DOT provide adequate signage and traffic control
measures to mitigate safety concerns near the project location. Additionally, the CHP Humboldt Area
recommends the hours of operation for this project occur overnight and during off-commute hours to best
reduce any possible traffic surge through the communities of Manila and Samoa.

Please advise if there are any questions or concerns.

Thank you,

Sergeant Gabriel Parker
California Highway Patrol
Humboldt Area

255 East Samoa Blvd.
Arcata, CA 95521
Phone:(707) 822-5981
Email: gparker@chp.ca.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication, and its contents or attachments, may contain confidential and/or
legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review,
use or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If
you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.

From: CHP-EIR <EIR@chp.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, September 23, 2021 3:03 PM

To: Parker, Gabriel @CHP <GParker@chp.ca.gov>; CHP-10AAdesk <10AAdesk@chp.ca.gov>
Cc: Morris, Shawn@CHP <SMorris@chp.ca.gov>

Subject: 063-MHU- SCH#

Good afternoon,


oprschintern1
9.27


Sorry for the late notification. Special Projects Section (SPS) recently received the referenced Notice of
Environmental Impact document from the State Clearinghouse (SCH) outlined in the following Web site:

https://ceqanet.opr.ca.gov/2021080304

Due to the project’s geographical proximity to the Humboldt Area, please use the attached checklist to
assess its potential impact to local Area/Section operations and public safety. If impact is determined,
responses should be e-mailed directly to Humboldt County Planning and Building Department (lead
Agency) with cc to SCH, respective Division, and myself.
Please feel free to e-mail me if you have any questions.

Thank you!

Mary



